

June 15, 2026 Minutes

Peachland PAC Meeting

Date: June 15, 2026 | Meeting called to order by at 9:10 AM

Meeting adjourned at 10:05 AM

June Agenda Motion to Approve - 1st: Natasa Natasa Gotschlich | 2nd: Anette Wiebe All in Favour

May Minutes Motion to Approve 1st: Brianna Rosas | 2nd: Natasa Gotschlich All in Favour

In Attendance

Kim Letcher - Co President
Annette Wiebe - VP President
Alejandra Boden - Secretary
Christine Lind - Treasurer
Lisa Wilson - Principal
Lisa Guderyan - School Trustee
Tiera Bellerive - Hot Lunch Coordinator
Brianna Rosas - COPAC
Natasa Gotschlich - Member at Large

Parent Attendees:

None

Principal's Update

- Treat days
 - Cancel going forward
- Pop / juice - no longer to be served at school events as it gets too messy!

Hot Lunch Report - Tiera Bellerive

- Sysco juice min order is \$750
- Order juice boxes through Paulina (3 flavours)
- Switching to Munch and Lunch - Need to pay fee in September
- Pizza grade 5 - Keep for Monday. Need grade 5 parents to help!

COPAC Representative Community Report - Brianna Rosas

- Brianna to send an email / phone and ask if the treasurer needs a sd43 email

Treasurer Report - Christine Lind

- Net proceeds from carnival: \$8754.00

Trustee's Report - Lisa Guderyan

- Sends regrets

AGM VOTING

Kim Letcher motioned to approve Christine Lind for the position of Treasurer.

All in favour

Kim Letcher motioned to approve Alejandra Boden for the position of Secretary.

All in favour

Kim Letcher motioned to approve Annette Weibe for the position of Vice President.

All in favour

Kim Letcher motioned to approve Kim Letcher for the position of President.

All in favour

Kim Letcher motioned to approve Natasa Gotschlich for the position of Member at Large.

All in favour

Kim Letcher motioned to approve Brianna Rosas for the position of COPAC.

All in favour

All in favour

Carnival Feedback & Updates

- Need to have the game and instructions at each game
- Need to better distribute toys (ie. fishing game did not have toys that could be fished very well)
- Have use of the “spare” room from the day before so we can start bringing in all the games etc there
- Free pop/water or chips for volunteers - cooler stored in spare room
- Move time to 4:30 PM - 7:00 PM (Confirm time with Kim/Lisa)
- Only have 3 food trucks next year: 2 food, 1 dessert
 - Put them next to preschool
 - Think about doing a % of sale?
 - Create a document for food truck - bring this, this is how many people will attend, etc (approx 350)
- PA system could not be heard in the field, need a portable speaker?
- Need a checklist for day before and set up
- 50 / 50
 - Need to work on this running smoother
- Need to print volunteer sheet
- No concession next year - not worth it
- Less sugar prizes

Grade 5

Colour team is gold and white
10 AM for grade 5 graduation

Welcome back - September

All kids start back on September 8th - table with muffins and water
Kindergarten 11th - Welcome sign etc

Open Discussion

- Chips Candy sale - June 22nd 2:10 PM - Tiera and Christine, Anette & Alejandra \$1 for chips \$2 for candy